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CR1 VELLO:
(gavel)... The meeting of the Housing, Human Services, and
Transportation Committee will now come to order. It is just about 1:31 p.m. on
Thursday, August 20, 2015. Before we begin, may I please request that we all turn off
or silence our cell phones or other noisemaking devices. I am your Committee Chair
Stacy Crivello, and with us today is our Committee Vice-Chair, Gladys Baisa.

CHAIR

..

.
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VICE-CHAIR BAlSA: Good afternoon, Chair
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Aloha. Member Bob Carroll.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Good afternoon, Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Member Don Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Good afternoon, Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Don Guzman is excused at the moment. Member Riki Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Madam Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: And aloha, Member Mike Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Hello and good afternoon, Madam Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: I’d like to take the time to introduce our Administration representatives
with us today, they’re in the gallery. We have Lieutenant Scott English, Department of
Fire and Public Safety, and Lieutenant Scott Louis, of Wailuku patrol, Department of
Maui Police, and our Director of Transportation, Jo Anne Johnson Winer. Also with
us is our, from the Department of Corporation Counsel, Deputy Corporation Counsel
Jeff Ueoka. Good afternoon, Jeff.
MR. UEOKA: Good afternoon, Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO:
And our most hardworking Committee Staff, Tammy Frias [sic],
Committee Secretary, and Carla Nakata, Legislative Attorney. Assisting us this
morning from the Hana District Office is Dawn Lono.
MS. LONO: Good afternoon, Chair. This is Dawn Lono in the Hana Office.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Aloha, Dawn. And from the Lanai District Office, subbing for Denise
Fernandez is Bruce Hashimoto.
MR. HASHIMOTO: Good afternoon.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Good afternoon, Bruce. And for the Molokai District Office, Ella Alcon.
MS. ALCON: Good afternoon, Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Aloha, Ella. We have a couple of testifiers for us in the gallery. For
individuals who will be testifying in the Chamber, please sign up at the desk located in
the eighth floor lobby, just outside the Chamber door. If you will be testifying from the
remote testimony locations specified on the meeting agenda, please sign up with the
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Council Staff at that location. Testimony will be limited to the item listed on the
agenda. Pursuant to the Rules of the Council, each testifier will be allowed to testify
for up to three minutes per item, with one minute to conclude if requested. When
testifying, please state your name and the name of any organization you are
representing. May we have the first testifier?
MS. NAKATA: Yes, Madam Chair, the first testifier is Kimo Brown, he’ll be followed by Sonya
Niess.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you.
.BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY...

MR. BROWN: Aloha. I’m very happy to be here today, and I am honored to be before such
distinguished Members of the Council. Thank you for hearing my spin and how I feel
about this. I believe that, I’m asking that we consider another way to do this that is to
stop the smoking ban issue. I don’t believe that it’s in it and of itself something that’s
really going to work. I am in favor of designated areas or zones where people can
smoke that don’t bother others, and receptacles to get the cigarette butts. Myself, I
don’t smoke cigarettes but I understand that people do and that it’s legal, and I believe
that they should have the right and do have the right to smoke these things without
interfering with others’ rights. I’ve brought these issues before the distinguished
Members of the Council prior to this meeting, and I’m hoping that you’ll hear my voice.
The ban that the State has put on smoking is something that really can’t be policed, I
don’t believe we can police it effectively and enforce it. We don’t have the police force
or the Code enforcement to do such a thing. And even if we did, what would it do? I
believe it would drive cigarette smokers to other places, and the cigarette butts on the
ground, the ama, and eventually into the sea. We have to look at it at more of a broad
perspective. And then there is the economic side to this, cigarettes, the sales of them,
bring in a great deal of money. And we need it right now, we are in a recession. This
is something I feel we should consider, I’m asking you to. Also too, further, what we’re
doing here, although we may not believe we are or see that we are, the effect of this is
that we’re demonizing cigarette smokers, people that smoke cigarettes. And they can’t
smoke here, they can’t smoke there, and it gives us a type of unfriendly, tobacco
unfriendly environment. And there’s other places that tobacco placers or smokers
could go where they’re more friendly to them. I’m not asking something very
unreasonable here, I’m merely asking that we consider using zones, areas where
people can smoke that are not going to interfere with the rights of others, and provide
receptacles or smoking ashtrays for them. The cigarette butts have to be brought in,
we need an area to contain them. They’re made of plastic, the plastic does not
deteriorate for at least 25 years. In effect, the ban is a Band-Aid over the real issue
here which is to get those cigarette butts and get rid of them the proper way. And be
more responsible about the, what we’re seffing here.
MS. NAKATA: Three minutes.
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MR. BROWN: After all, the State is selling them and making a profit, as well as the tobacco
companies, and I feel that if we work together, they can provide or help to provide the
receptacles. And if we can find areas for people to smoke, it’ll be a more realistic
approach. I’d just like to show you briefly what I have in mind.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you, sir. Thank you, that’s.. .you need to wrap it up.
MR. BROWN: I’m sorry, did I go over?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Yes.
MR. BROWN: Thank you for listening to me.
CHAIR CR1VELLO: Thank you.
MR. BROWN: Have a nice day, aloha.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Just a moment.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Members, any comments or clarification from the... Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you. And, Mr. Brown, thank you for being here, and
I respect your point of view, but I will offer this. First of all, the State does not sell
cigarettes, it’s private sector sell cigarettes. And the reason the cigarettes are so
heavily taxed is the awareness of the long-term health effects that come down the road
from smoking cigarettes. Starting from cardio and working your way right through.
There are 364 different carcinogens in cigarettes, and so I think the awareness of
people are to stop smoking. We’ve banned it now for young people, you have to be 18
year, or 21 I think. Isn’t it 21? Twenty-one years of age to buy cigarettes. We realize
the detrimental effect on health of our youth as well as adults. We can’t stop someone
who’s 35, 40, 50 and I’ve got some tutus that still smoke and no matter what I say,
they’re not gonna listen. Bottom line in this is it has a tremendous health effect, and
secondary cigarette smoke has an effect on anyone in the close proximity. This bill
wants a 20-foot radius from the bus shelters and the bus stops itself to ensure that
that smoke does not affect people that are sitting there waiting for the bus. So, I
respect what you’re saying, but see, please understand that there is so much more
than just the plastic itself. That’s just one part of a real large picture, and this is why
we have been banning it in the parks and now we’re gonna ban it in our facilities, and
this is the last step, our bus stops. So please excuse me for being very adamant, you
and I have had many discussions, I don’t think receptacles is changing the situation.
We cannot have it where our kupuna and our keiki who are sitting there waiting for a
bus are affected by it. Thank you, Madam Chair.
MR. BROWN: Madam Chairman, may I respond?
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CHAIR CRIVELLO: No, thank you. I appreciate your testimony and the time that you took to
be here.
MR. BROWN: And yours too. Thank you so much.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you.
MS. NAKATA: Madam Chair, the next testifier is Sonya Niess, she’ll be followed by Rosemary
Robbins.
MS. NIESS: Good afternoon, Councilmembers, Madam Chair. My name is Sonya Niess and I
am the Maui County Coordinator for the Coalition for a Tobacco-Free Hawaii. Great to
be back here, and I am in strong support of the item number 22, smoke-free bus
stops. Councilmember Victorino just very nicely stated it, but secondhand smoke is
still quite a problem that we are faced with. A lot of people think that it’s just in
indoor, closed settings, but it’s also true for outdoor settings as well, which is partly
why we passed our tobacco free beaches and parks law. With the bus stops area, I
have been getting a lot of complaints, calls coming in to me and also to the
Department of Health. We’ve worked hand-in-hand to try to help figure out what kind
of solution there could be for non-smokers who are exposed to secondhand smoke in
bus stop areas. We were fortunate to work with the Kaahumanu Shopping Center to
alleviate the problems that they’ve been having, and we are really excited to see that
you guys are taking a proactive stance and extending that policy to all bus stops.
Currently in the nation, there’s 410 municipalities that have adopted smoke-free
transits, that’s in about 34 states. Honolulu is one of them, they passed their bill
about a year ago, a year plus. And right, and so enforcement is a huge piece to this.
As we heard in the previous testimony, it is always an issue, we’re always concerned
about it. But I will say that the approach that we like to take is a social norm shift,
right, and I think we’re all somewhat familiar with that. But smoking was quite
common in restaurants and airplanes, all over the place. Today, if anyone was to
smoke in these places we would all stand up and say excuse me but you cannot
anymore. That’s the goal with these smoke-free policies, to extend to our tobacco-free
beaches and parks and also with smoke-free bus stops. If we have appropriate
signage up it allows the community members to actually have a voice to help educate
their other fellow community members. I actually was just reminded by a community
member in a doctor’s office where they had a no drinking, no eating sign, and I didn’t
see it and he said I’m sorry, and he points to the sign, and I went oh okay, you know.
And similarly we see that that, it helps people have a voice so that we’re not calling the
Maui Police Department and bogging them down with smoking complaints. The litter
is an issue of course, always, that’s something that we’re very concerned with. We’re
actually working with Malama Maui Nui who works all throughout our community to
clean up the rubbish, and we’re working to try to figure out a way to educate smokers,
the ones that are still going to be smoking, no matter what, instead of flicking their
butts we want to help give them little personal receptacles that they can have where
they can dispose of their butts properly in the meantime until they can put them in an
appropriate trashcan. So
--

-5-

HOUSING, HUMAN SERVICES, AND TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
August 20, 2015

MS. NAKATA: Three minutes.
MS. NIESS: --we are working on trying to alleviate that problem as well, and I thank you for
the time for my testimony.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Before I ask Members for the, for clarification or any
questions, I’d like to recognize Councilmember Don Guzman.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Good afternoon, Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: And also from Corporation Counsel, Mr. Ed Kushi, thank you for being
here. Members, any questions or rephrasing for the testifier? Thank you. Thank you
for being here.
MS. NAKATA: Madam Chair, the next testifier is Rosemary Robbins.
MS. ROBBINS: Good afternoon everybody, Rosemary Robbins, concerned citizen. So much
of what was in my thought has already been spoken here this afternoon. I just would
like you to maybe close your eyes and raise your hand if you came here today by bus.
That’s a captive audience, the people who are riding the bus are the people who don’t
have the types of choices that the majority of us under this roof, I don’t know, I really
did close my eyes. They can only get around by bus, so if where they’re getting around
is the depot that has secondhand smoke, they’re in trouble without any choice of
avoiding it. So despite the money that comes in to the State for taxing it, this old
lifeguard has never smoked anything. So I just am so well aware that we need to
model and to make sure that all of our citizens have the opportunities that are most
available to them. So please continue on with this and make sure that we do have
healthy bus stops. Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you, Ms. Robbins. Members, any questions? Thank you. Thank
you for being here.
MS. ROBBINS: You’re welcome.
MS. NAKATA: Chair, no one else has signed up to testify in the Chamber.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. I will check with our District Offices, if they have any
testifiers. Ms. Lono, any testifiers in Hana?
MS. LONO:

.

.

.

(inaudible).

.

.

waiting to testify at the Hana office.

CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Mr. Hashimoto, anybody for the Lanai office?
MR. HASHIMOTO: There is no one here waiting to testify on Lanai. Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Ella, is there anyone wishing to provide testimony from the Molokai
District Office?
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MS. ALCON: There’s no one here on Molokai waiting to testify.
CHAIR CR1VELLO: Thank you. Is there anyone in the gallery who would like to testify? If
so, please identify yourself to the appropriate staff and proceed to the podium, as the
case may be. There being none, no more testifiers. If there’s no objection, I’d like to
close testimony.
COUNCILMEMBERS: No objections.
.END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY...

CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you.
ITEM-22:

SMOKING AT BUS STOPS (CC 15-205)

CHAIR CRIVELLO:

Members, we have one item, HHT-22, Smoking at Bus Stops. Our
agenda is read as such, the Committee is in receipt of County Communication 15-205,
from Presiding Officer Pro Temp [sic] Michael P. Victorino, transmitting a proposed bill
entitled A Bill for an Ordinance Amending Chapter 8.20, Maui County Code, Relating
to Prohibiting Smoking at Bus Stops. The purpose of the proposed bill is to prohibit
smoking at County bus stops. The Committee may consider whether to recommend
passage of the proposed bill on first reading, with or without revisions. The Committee
may also consider the filing of County Communication 15-205 and other related
action. Members, the Chair has requested review and comment of the proposed bill by
the Department of Transportation, Department of Fire and Public Safety, Department
of Police, and the Department of the Prosecuting Attorney. The Chair also sought
responses to various questions as noted in the correspondence to each of these
Departments dated August 12, 2015, that are in your binder. The Committee received
a written response dated August 19, 2015, from Prosecuting Attorney John D. Kim,
which has been distributed to the Members’ binders. I’ve also distributed to the
Members today a copy of Chapter 8.20 of the Maui County Code, and Chapter 328J of
the Hawaii Revised Statutes for your ease of reference. This may assist you, Members,
in placing the proposed amendments to Chapter 8.20 in the context of existing
smoking prohibition. I’d like to start our agenda by asking our Member Mr. Victorino
who initiated this proposed legislation. I think he started on his opening remarks with
the earlier comments he made with our testifier, but I’d like to ask him to share a bit
on his ideas and on the concerns for this proposal. Mr. Victorino?

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Madam Chair. And you’re absolutely correct, I
did start on the testifier, and I think my feelings have been made known publically for
many, many years. I am a former smoker and know the dangers and that’s why, well
some 35 years ago I gave it up and have no regrets ‘til today. Basically, this to me is
probably the final step in public facilities. Because we’ve already banned them at our
parks, our beach parks, our community centers, our County buildings, and all our
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facilities, and bus stops were like left out. And I would like to see that inclusive to our
existing ordinance. The real important reason is first of all, we have a lot of seniors,
we have those who have health issues, and we have our keiki that use the bus system
throughout Maui County, as mentioned earlier by Ms. Niess. And those are, or was it
Ms. Robinson [sic], somebody mentioned about the less fortunate or those who need
the help most who have no other means of transportation who use our bus system.
And so I would like to make sure that their health is protected like everyone else’s.
Secondly, Kaahumanu Center recently enacted a no-smoking ban in their facility.
Now, that’s a private facility, but they have their signs up now and smoking is not
allowed within the bus area, and they’ve got to go around the corner and there’s a
designated area. Like Mr. Brown was talking about, there is a designated area for
which they can go and smoke but it’s not in within the confines of the bus stop itself.
So I think this a next, this is the offshoot of that also. Finally, the only thing that I
would like to find out from Corporation Counsel and I can ask him a little bit later is I
would like to include e-cigarettes and e-cigarette products, because that has become
very much a part of this smoking trend. People are switching over. In fact now they’ve
got some new names and they’re not even calling them e-cigarettes. They have some
other commercial names that they’re using. But any product with vapors that can
affect people’s health should be banned from any of our facilities. And so I’ll ask Mr.
Ueoka where I could insert that in this non-smoking ban at our bus stops. Because I
think we’ve done it within our County facility, and I’d like to make sure that it’s
inclusive of all of our e-cigarettes as well as cigarettes and any smoking tobacco
products, anyone that cause, has vapors. Again, to me this is the final step in making
sure that people’s welfare and health is protected in public facilities, and the bus stops
basically are our facilities. Except for those at Kaahumanu, and I think that some of
the other bus stops, I think at the Lahaina Cannery, you know, those are private
property for which we are granted access. So, Madam Chair, I thank you very, very
much for bringing this forward, I really do appreciate it, and I hope my colleagues can
support it. Again, Mr. Guzman did the parks, now we want to do this bus stops, we’ve
done our public facilities. I think we’ve got it pretty much covered, and I hope we’ve
covered all the bases as far as smoking. And to the smokers out there, sorry, we’re
not being.. .well we are, we are being a little prejudice on what you do because you
affect me. And you remember the days when we used to smoke and used to have, well
they had in the airlines I can remember, planes smoking and non-smoking. And if
you sat couple rows back of the smoking area, it was just like you were smoking
because the filtration system is one filtration system. So I think this is the final step,
Madam Chair, and so I hope the people of Maui County, my colleagues, yourself,
thank you very much. And that we can pass this today and finally make Maui pretty
much smoke-free in all of our facilities. Thank you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Mr. Ueoka, would you like to respond to that now or later?
Now? Okay.
MR. UEOKA: Thank you, Chair. I spoke with Mr. Kushi about this before the meeting, he
did bring to my attention there was a change in the State statute, so smoking includes
the use of an electronic smoking device in the definition of smoking. If anything, we
could probably just include that in our definitions area also.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So we don’t need to make a substantial change, it could be
done as a friendly amendment?
MR. UEOKA: Sure.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I mean if the rest of my colleagues agree to that, and you,
Madam Chair.
MR. UEOKA: I don’t see a problem with that, Chair. Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Mr. Hokama?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Just so I’m clear, Mr. Ueoka, current State law, it’s already in
place that bans smoking in bus stops right, on the partially enclosed facilities? Which
is what a bus stop is, including the 20 feet, the safety zone, that’s already in State
statute, so don’t we have existing law?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Mr. Ueoka?
MR. UEOKA: Yes, thank you, Chair. I’m not overly familiar with the law, but that is my
understanding that it would fall under the partially enclosed. It’s just this was
introduced because we are allowed to be more specific in our County statutes, and so
was allowable, I should say, or legal, approved as to form and legality by us. Thank
you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Mr. Kushi, do you have any follow-up to that?
MR. KUSHI: Yeah, Member Hokama and Councilmembers, this is painful for me because I’m
the only remaining smoker in this building I think. But in any event, I did look at the
328, HRS 328J, and you are right in that the prohibition section, 328J-3, Subsection
1, arguably could cover bus stops. It basically says airports and public transportation
facilities and vehicles, including buses and taxicabs under authority of State or
County, and ticket, boarding, waiting areas for public transit depots, et cetera,
et cetera. So, arguably, it could, it doesn’t state specifically bus stops, so I think that
the clarification and the intent of this bill is to specifically say bus stops. And not only
the bus stops but the parameters within a bus stop.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: But that’s already set by State law, the 20 feet.
MR. KUSHI: It doesn’t say 20 feet from the sign, et cetera, et cetera.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay. So we’re actually not duplicating existing law then?
MR. KUSHI: We are, in my mind, we are

--

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Clarifying.
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MR. KUSHI: --clarifying and expanding. And designating the areas from a bus stop sign and
20 feet from the roof hang, et cetera. Whatever the ordinance says.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay, so that would be okay with 328J-6 then? Which sets
the parameters of the reasonable distance regarding this.
MR. KUSHI: Right. I think it’s

--

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Regarding smoking.
MR. KUSHI:

--

the presumptive reasonable distance of 20 feet yeah.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Yeah, minimum distance of 20 feet.
MR. KUSHI: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay. Chair Crivello, I was just gonna ask, was there any
talk or consideration because besides Fire, and of course police that can provide
citations, was there any thought whether or not liquor inspectors as well as maybe
park rangers would be considered for authorization to provide citations or, of
violation?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: In preparing for this, no. There was no consideration to include them in
this discussion.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: And I just bring it up because again, if police is going to go,
you smoking in the bar, by the time the police come the guy going be done smoking,
and there’s no actual act of smoking. And I don’t know what bar patron is going to rat
on another bar patron. So does it make sense for us to view other government officials
in their scope of duty to be considered also have the ability to provide citations?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: I think I’ll defer to Mr. Kushi with your inquiries.
MR. KUSHI: Yes, Madam Chair, Member Hokama, I can speak on behalf of the, fli let you
know what the Liquor Department does, because I sit on their adjudication board.
They deem smoking in the premises, licensed premises as a violation of law. Whether
or not the police comes and cites them, if they witness a patron smoking in the bar,
they would cite the licensee, not the patron. But they would cite the licensee with a
violation of breaking other laws that apply to the premises. We did have a case
recently where they got, a licensee did get fined because they had a smoking pit or
outside of the premises but not within 20 feet.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Which was more on a technicality that the licensee was fined?
MR. KUSHI: The licensee was cited with the violation of breaking other related...

-
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: They provided that smoking area. If they didn’t provide that
would it have been cited as the licensee? Or would it go onto the patron who actually
violated the law?
MR. KUSHI: The Liquor Department has no jurisdiction over patrons, only the licensee. For
parks, I’m not sure what the park rangers do.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: So the licensee
(inaudible).., on the areas that it’s not
regarding alcohol is still responsible for the patrons actions?
.

.

.

MR. KUSHI: You’re right, any violations of law within the premises is a violation of the liquor
license.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Interesting.
MR. KUSHI: Interesting it is.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Interesting, yeah. Well thank you for that clarification, I
learned something this afternoon, so thank you for the education, Mr. Kushi. I again,
Chair, I just bring it up because we do have people that have certain authorities and
have ability to assist in enforcement because, you know, my thing is, no enforcement,
big deal we get this on the books.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: I know, I think that’s what we’re going to realize when we hear from the
other Departments. Mr. Ueoka?
MR. UEOKA: Thank you, Chair. And I used to advise Parks, I remember it got added in to a
prohibition for smoking in parks and park rangers were authorized to cite for
violations of Title 13 while on property under the control and jurisdiction of the Parks
Department. But I don’t know if there’s any bus stops on the parks. But as far as the
prohibition in parks, the park rangers can cite. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Mr. Guzman?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you, Chair. Can I request Corporation Counsel to read
the definition, the State’s definition of the e-cigarette? Yeah, it’s not online.
MR. UEOKA: Chair?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Yes, mister...
MR. UEOKA: Do you want the definition of the e-cigarette or do you want.. .it’s in the
definition of smoking. It says smoking includes the use of an e-cigarette.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Yeah, but did they defme e-cigarette?
MR. KUSHI: Yes.
-
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COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Yes. May I have that?
MR. KUSHI: Maybe if you want to take a recess we can make a copy of this.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Okay. fli call a brief recess and we~ll come back to order at my call.
(gavel)...
RECESS:

2:02 p.m.

RECONVENE:

2:08 p.m.

CHAIR CRIVELLO:
(gavel)... We will reconvene our meeting of the Housing and Human
Concerns Committee meeting. You have before you the respond to Mr. Guzrnan’s
inquiry on e-products and I guess how our Corporation Counsel people says it’s more
or less a definition as part of tobacco products.
.

.

.

MR. KUSHI: Yeah, Madam Chair

--

CHAIR CRIVELLO: Yes.
MR. KUSHI: --on your handout, Members, on Page 3 of the bill, it amends section 328J- 1,
the definition is to include a defmition of electronic smoking device as well as a new
definition of tobacco products, product. Then that being the case then it amends the
section on smoking to include whatever the previous defmition was. Also note that
this takes effect, the Governor signed it in April, this takes effect January 1, 2016. So
for all you vapors go for it until that time.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Okay, Members, we’ll move on with the agenda unless you
have more questions or inquiries with Corporation Counsel.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: So, Chair, your thoughts for us should be about adding the
term tobacco product which also includes the electronic smoking device or you feel for
us to be...
CHAIR CRIVELLO: I would prefer the tobacco products; however, I’m going to ask
Corporation Counsel to see how is, if that encompasses all of our concerns.
Mr. Ueoka?
MR. UEOKA: Thank you, Chair. I guess our recommendation would be to include all three
defmitions, kind of mirroring the State defmitions in this bill.
CFIAIR CRIVELLO:
product...

Okay, so that would include electronic smoking device, tobacco

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Yeah, what is the third one?

-
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MR. UEOKA: Smoke or... oh, sorry, Chair.
CHAIR CR1VELLO: Smoke or smoking.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
MR. UEOKA: Yes.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: On Page 4.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Page 4.
MR. UEOKA: Yes.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Line six.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: And I’m glad you guys are, there was a specific exclusion of
things like that asthma pumps and all that. Because that’s inhalers, that’s a vapor or
whatnot, but I noticed they made specffic, or that’s what I’m assuming they’re
excluding right? Those type of devices are legally excluded from the defmition is how
I’m understanding the revised law. Would you folks agree?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Mr. Ueoka, do you understand that question? I think it’s like when you
have hano or asthmatic yeah?
MR. UEOKA: Thank you, Chair. I believe I understand. I don’t see how it’s specifically
exempted to not be an electronic smoking device because it’s a broad definition. Any
electronic product that can be used to aerosolize--I don’t know if I’m pronouncing that
right either--and deliver nicotine or other substances to the person inhaling from the
device. So I’m not sure how a asthma inhaler actually works. I’m...
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: That’s why isn’t line 21 on Page 3, does not include drugs,
cover those things? And again, I’m just wondering because people might ask us so are
you banning one of my options for my respiratory needs, because I use those inhalers
and vaporizers and whatnot.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: But I think where you’ve identified line 21.

--

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Yeah.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: --that clarifies it yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:
right because...

And I just want to hear

CHAIR CRIVELLO: Mr. Ueoka?

-
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Be bold.
MR. UEOKA: Yeah, Chair, I believe it will, a asthma pump will not be included as an
electronic smoking device. Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Thank you for being bold, Mr. Ueoka.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Madam Chair?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Yes, sir?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I’m glad they said that because I use an inhaler so I
thought that now I going be illegal and oh my God now. But no, you know, it does say
and in the back it says sale by the US, approved by the US Food and Drug
Administration and those terms as defmed in the food drug, Federal Food Drug and
Cosmetic Act.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So there is, it’s clearly defined here.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah so.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Yeah, thank you. Members, if you have no further inquiries at this time
for Corporation Counsel, I would like to call the Departments over. Okay, Mr. Couch,
yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Maybe not for Corp., this would be for in general

--

CHAIR CRIVELLO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --about the tobacco products. Chewing tobacco, I mean I know
people have some issues with that, but if the whole idea is secondhand smoke, why
would we ban that from bus stops?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Because not everybody swallow.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: That’s right. And that has to do with.. .Madam Chair?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO:
Mr. Hokama answered the question, not everybody
swallows, and if you’ve ever had them spit that out, it is extremely nasty. And I’ve
been hanging around baseball players for a lot of years, so I can tell you that for a fact.
So that’s why it was inclusive, you know, again we’re playing semantics with some of
-
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these wording and I’m not going to get into it, but again, this is to really smoking or
any use of tobacco products is very detrimental to people’s health, and secondary
smoke enhances that because you hurt those who don’t even smoke. So...
CHAIR CRIVELLO: So, may I ask Mr. Ueoka to touch on that?
MR. UEOKA: Chair, just for clarification, I believe smoking is prohibited at bus stops.
Smoking, the definition of smoking should include inhaling, exhaling, burning or
carrying any lighted or heated tobacco product or plant product intended for
inhalation in any manner or in any form. Smoking includes the use of an electronic
smoking device. So although tobacco product includes chew, you’~re not, unless you’re
burning it which I don’t think that’s the best way to ingest it. So I don’t think that it’d
be prohibited at the bus stops. Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Okay.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Okay.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Okay, thank you Members.
Mr. Ueoka, thank you.

At this time, I’d like to ask.. .one more,

MR. UEOKA: Thank you, Chair, I apologize. There’s also the smoking ban as we discussed
earlier in Title 13. I’m not sure if you want to do it here or maybe through
Mr. Guzman’s Committee, but we probably should include in the definitions in Title 13
the electronic cigarettes also.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: I think that would come out of Mr. Guzman’s.
MR. UEOKA: Thank you, Chair. I just wanted to make that statement.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Right, Mr. Guzman?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Yes.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Okay, Members, at this time, they’ve been waiting patiently,
I’d like to call on our Department heads or representatives to share their written
response to the questions that we’ve asked them to respond to. We have Jo Anne
Winer, Johnson Winer I think, yeah, from Department of Transportation. So would
you like to share your
--

MS. WINER: Are they all just going to join me?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: --comments. Yeah. Members I’d like for all Departments that are here to
share their views and what have you, and then we can open up for questions if that’s
okay with the Members. Okay.
MS. WINER: Yes, Madam Chair.
-
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CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you.
MS. WINER: I really appreciate this being brought forward. As a general rule and as it’s
already stated very clearly in our buses themselves that smoking as well as the use of
electronic tobacco devices of any kind are banned. So we have had that as a policy.
Recently as Ms. Niess pointed out, we did work with the people at Queen Kaahumanu
Center, which we have a, our right-to-enter agreement with, because they felt that
there were some areas in our bus shelters that were in close proximity to some of the
exits and entry points. So just to be clear, we did assist Queen Kaahumanu Center
and we were able to get signage up in those bus shelters. So as a general rule we
didn’t have, I know we tried for a while but we didn’t have any permanent signage in
our bus shelters. But after the legislation that was pointed out by Councilmember
Hokama was actually passed at the State level, we were basically asking people if they
had any issues with our shelters could they please just, you know, let us know and
site that particular State Law. But we did not put up any signage. We for a while had
temporary signs but they were peeling off and they really didn’t work in our shelters.
So I’m very supportive of this moving forward at all of our bus stops. I think for us,
it’s going to be difficult for us to enforce but like many other things, when I was sitting
where you are on the Council, we passed laws many times where the public actually is
very good about enforcement. And when they cite specific areas or they really, you
know, can point to an ordinance or something that’s on our signage, I think it’s really
helpful. While we do not have any budgeted item in our current budget for this
particular expense, I did visit with our staff and we will try to find the money within
our budget. I did get an estimate and sort of a timeline from one of our vendors but I
don’t want to really present it here because if this does have to go to procurement I
don’t want to, you know, create any kind of an issue where somebody knows in
advance what the, you know, person who’s bidding on it is going to bid. So I would
say it definitely is going to be under $10,000, if it could be under 7,500 that would be
even better. We will try to keep the cost down, and in the past with the tobacco free
settlement or the, I guess the tobacco settlement, we did have at one time an offer
from the State Department of Health to help pay for signage. But in speaking with
Ms. Niess, the Department, Julian Lipsher who I’ve worked with before, they are a
little bit backed up, so we will try to see if there is any money that would be available
to assist us with this. And if we have to take money out of our existing budget and
then return to because this is coming out of our sign budget which is usually to
replace our signs which are quite expensive for our bus stops and shelters, we would
come back to you then for a budget amendment, but we will try and do our best to get
this accomplished, if you should pass it. And we were given a timeline between four
and six weeks to be able to accomplish this.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: So.. .excuse me, Director, so you’re saying, say we have the ducks in
place with the finances and what have you, to actually get the signage printed out and
actually installed, would you give us like three to six months before the completion of
that?

-
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MS. WINER: Oh it would be way less than that, I would say probably, you know, for the
vendor because at least one of them, if we’re looking at a range, just knowing
procurement law, we would be looking probably at just getting three bids. And that is
pretty easy to procure. So regardless of where, you know, if we have to take the
money out of our budget and then have it replaced by another fund or other resources
through application for a grant, that we’ll deal with. But I would say from the time
that you actually make the bill effective we could probably do this so that the signage
would be in place by October 1st.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Okay, thank you.
MS. WINER: You’re welcome.
CHAIR CR1VELLO: Mr. Hokama?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Well, so I’m happy to hear that from the Director, Chair.
Because I think one of the things that we’ve authorized was concession signage space
in the buses. So actually Tobacco-Free Hawaii can buy space to have a tiny.. .as well if
the Director would, through you, Chair, maybe get us the parameters of what the
settlement monies can be used for. Whether enforcement is one of the permitted uses
of the settlement money. I would be interested in, to knowing how much flexibility
this County may have with settlement monies.
MS. WINER: And I will try and get that from Mr. Lipsher. He’s the gentleman I have been
working with. It just depends on how much time, you know, you’ll give me to do this
because as you well know, the State doesn’t always move at lightning speed. So, you
know, oftentimes.. .and if we go and we do this, you know, and don’t follow whatever
procurement, they may want to procure the signs. So, it just depends on...
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Well either that or write to the Attorney General.
MS. WINER: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: I mean they gotta follow whatever is, the Attorney General
was the key in the settlement.
MS. WINER: I will definitely find that out, and in the interim there is I believe, and I believe it
has been sent forward, there is our advertising bill. Which we sent forward for
advertising in our buses because I believe, and I don’t know whose committee that’s
in. But that is one of the things where we would actually be able to generate more
revenue from the advertising within our buses. The other thing is tobacco-free
partnership is nonprofit, so they do post in our buses currently and there’s no charge
for that.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Yeah, my intent is to get rid of.. .yeah, just because you’re
nonprofit doesn’t mean that you don’t pay. Okay, this is the 21st Century, we are
going to do things differently, I don’t care what your status is. What I would like to
-
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know and why I am intriguing supporting this proposal from Mr. Victorino is if we put
it in the Code, Mr. Ueoka, can we, specific to the legislation, direct any financial
recoveries from the violations that it go to the County General Fund? I think we’ve
done it with some other funds that if you, as in regards to violation of the Code, not
the statute, the Code. That any financial remunerations we can direct either to a
special fund or General Fund.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Mr. Ueoka?
MR. UEOKA: Thank you, Chair. If it becomes a citation as it states in the Code, that implies
that it would be like a ticket and it would go through the State Judiciary system. So
therefore, probably would not come or it wouldn’t come to us.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: We have other portions in the existing Code that says that the
County shall recover those fines from violation of the Code.
MR. UEOKA: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: So if that is stifi standing, general of the County, and hasn’t
been struck down, then why can’t we do it for this too?
MR. UEOKA: You can, it would be a... oh, thank you, sorry, Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Yeah, it’ll be a civil violation. Correct, through the Code, and
that violation we can collect those fines, right?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Mr. Ueoka?
MR. UEOKA: Thank you, Chair. Yes, Mr. Hokama, we could go through that process, we
just would have to create the process though through legislation. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Yeah. So, Chair, I would ask that we consider that because
I’m tired of making money for the State through our employees’ work and then end up
just paying the bill. If there’s a way that we can get some of the free capturing of those
costs through the civil component that the Code we’ve done before, I would ask that
we at least examine that option of whether it makes sense to put it in this proposal.
Because that is what really intrigues me Mr. Victorino’s, is the ability for us to try and
get a fair remuneration back regarding this issue. Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Any more questions for the Director? Thank you. If not, I’d
like to
--

MS. WINER: Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: ---at this time call the Department of Fire and Public Safety, Lieutenant
Scott English. And at the same time I’ll call down the Department of Police,
Lieutenant Scott Louis. Thank you for being here.
-
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MR. ENGLISH: Good afternoon, Chair and Members. At this point, the Fire Department will
probably need to work with the Department of Transportation as far as once the signs
are, the no-smoking signs are put up in the bus stops, need clarification of the
different areas. And our inspectors can go on the field, make sure it’s there and do
periodical checks yearly or semi-yearly to make sure the signs are posted. And
basically our Fire Code requires no smoking for areas that are like high hazard, so like
service stations, medical facilities with oxygen, and our Code requires no smoking for
fire hazard reasons. This being a nuisance or clean air, our Code doesn’t cover that
but if the County Code’s going to require the no smoking signs then our office can
verify the signs are posted and maintained,
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Members, you should have a copy of the correspondence
from the Fire Department in your binder. Any questions for Mr. English here? If not,
officer?
MR. LOUIS: Good afternoon.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Good afternoon.
MR. LOUIS: Okay, we were asked to evaluate the Maui Police Department’s enforcement
efforts that were taken over the last five years in regards to current smoking laws.
Upon reviewing that we’ve discovered that we’ve responded to 25 calls for service
where members of the public have called regarding a smoking incident. Of those
25 calls for service only 7 have been, resulted in initiating of a police report. For
whatever reason, whether the, you know, the, when the officers responded there was
no longer anybody smoking there or whatnot or no complainant there to make the
report. As far as self-generated things, there were three cases made by police officers
who responded to other incidents and it looks like what those mostly were is they
responded to disorderly conduct calls where people were arguing over someone
smoking where they weren’t supposed to and that’s where those cases were
documented. And there was also only one citation issued in the last five years over
that. As far as amending changes to the laws, you know, we’re prepared to, you know,
respond to it as we would any other, you know, complaint for. from the public, and
investigate it thoroughly and respond appropriately.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you, Lieutenant Louis. Any questions or clarification, comments?
Mr. Hokama?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:
Any call-out or incidents as it regard to drinking
establishments, whether it’s a restaurant establishment, regular bar, a nightclub,
special functions?
MR. LOUIS: Of the two that we had, they were both just public places. Like one was, I think
both were shopping complexes.

-

19

-

HOUSING, HUMAN SERVICES, AND TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
August 20, 2015

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay. But nothing went more beyond just a, the officer
checking up on the situation and...
MR. LOUIS: Correct and, you know, documenting the case for the smoking violation when
they discovered it was the cause of the fight that they responded to.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: So even if it didn’t result in a case, formal case, Mr. Louis,
what would you say was the Department’s investment in time? Two officers, 2 hours
each, total of 4 man-hours, 30 minutes?
MR. LOUIS: Hard to say. A typical disorderly call can take anywhere from 15 minutes to an
hour, hour and a half and it usually takes a minimum of 2 hours, I mean 2 officers to
respond. Just, you know, for the safety standpoint.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Sure.
MR. LOUIS: Because there’s normally more than one person involved and just for safety of
everybody involved it’s good to have at least two officers there.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay. Mr. English, any Departmental requirements that you
guys had to
(inaudible).., like, you know, either you send out a firefighter or is
there any other type of response issues we need to be aware of that is, as to cost?
.

.

.

MR. ENGLISH: None off, that I can know of right now as far as getting complaints as far as
smoking. Other kind of smoke, we do have complaints, as far as fireworks and open
burning kind of complaints. As far as smoking, not that I can recall.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay. Madam Chair, do you know what we’re looking at for
the limit on this citation or violation? We’re looking at what, $100?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: I don’t believe we’ve actually reviewed the kind of fees or have set forth
any type of fees. Mr. Ueoka?
MR. UEOKA: Thank you, Chair. I believe Chapter or Section 8.20.040, violation penalty, any
person violating any of the provisions of this Chapter shall be fined not less than $25
and not more than $50.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Payable to the County of Maui? Or is that the State, goes to
the State?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Mr. Ueoka?
MR. UEOKA: Thank you, Chair. I believe it would be a citation, summon or citation, so it
would go, be a ticket and it would go to the State. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Unless we convert that to one civil violation.

-
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CHAIR CRIVELLO: Mr. Ueoka, is that something that we would add as far as being a civil
violation?
MR. UEOKA: Yeah, you’d have to change the citation or the method, it would be a notice of
violation type method and we’d have to have some sort of process. Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: But the bottom line is that we then can keep the money right?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Mr. Ueoka?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: If we follow the process and set it up properly, we go through
it, we collect the money then right?
MR. UEOKA: Thank you, Chair. Yes, it would be like the, I guess zoning, you know, those
types of enforcement actions. It’s a, would be to the County of Maui. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Madam Chair?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And, you know, And I want to thank Mr. Hokama for
bringing this up, but my suggestion is that if we’re gonna do something like that, we
should do it in total. In other words, not just bus stops but parks and all the other
issues that, all the other facilities. And I think that would be my suggestion and if
Mr. Hokama would like me to take that on, I would have no problem in taking it on as
making it an entire County Code change. Because again, bus stop is one issue, and
then you get somebody in the parks and they get fined, and then you get somebody
fined at the beach and then somebody fined at a, what do you call that, our
community centers or something of like. You know, then, you know, you got a lot of
challehges now. I would like if anything, and it’s up to Mr. Hokama, but I would like
to see this come out today and really make that a total change in our entire Code.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: In our codes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yes.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Yes, as far. So I guess we can follow up with that and see how we can
have that referred to your Committee.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yes, thank you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Yeah. And thank you. I, you have before you in your binder also
correspondence from the Department of Prosecuting Attorney and I’ll briefly read what
he’s submitted to us. The Department of the Prosecuting Attorney in response to your
August 12, 2015 inquiry regarding prohibition of smoking at County bus stops. We
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have reviewed the proposed bill and we have no comment about the proposed
prohibition. That being said, we are curious about the advent of c-cigarettes. And I
think we’ve addressed that. Our Department has not filed or prosecuted any existing
smoking prohibitions pursuant to Chapter 8.20, Maui County Code, nor Chapter
328J, Hawaii Revised Statutes. Our Department has not investigated nor made any
cases involving the prohibitions against smoking in certain area under the Maui
County Code or the Hawaii Revised Statutes. Our Department did not receive any
cases regarding the smoking prohibitions under the Code or revised statutes. Our
Department does not anticipate any real impact of personnel should this bill in its
current form be passed by the Council first. There was no impact on our Department
by the passing of the smoking ban via the HRS and the Maui County Code. Second,
there were no citations for the smoking ban under the HRS or Maui County Code by
the Police Department or Fire Department. So as you can see, without any citations
being, been issued for smoking tobacco products in prohibited areas, we do not believe
there should be any significant increase in the prosecution of violations for the current
proposed ordinance, should it be passed in its current form. That’s from John D. Kim,
Prosecuting Attorney. Any further.. .Ms. Baisa?
VICE-CHAIR BAlSA: Thank you very much, Chair, and I’ve been very quiet throughout this
discussion and I want to thank my colleagues and the experts for all of the
information and the comments and whatever. I am in a unique situation, I’m married
to an avid smoker, so, Junior, you’re not alone. And I go home to have to face his why
don’t you guys just outlaw tobacco since you’re outlawing smoking. But, you know,
I’m violently allergic to smoking, and my husband’s very considerate. And I will be
supporting the ordinance. And I certainly understand that it is important for us to
protect people from secondhand smoke. So like I said, I won’t be giving a whole lot of
reasons why I’m in support of it but I am. Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Thank you, Member Balsa. Any further comments or
questions or what have you? You know I would like for us to, after listening to our
Director of Transportation, as far as before we consider moving this legislation forward
if we choose to do so. You know we, in the proposed bill it says it will be effective
upon approval. I think we may want to consider to add that this ordinance shall take
effect three months or six months so that.. .1 know the Director said October 1st and
yet we’re really pushing it I think.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO:
(inaudible).
Madam Chair, I hate to disagree with you
but I will be willing to go 60 days from the second and final reading.
..

.

..

CHAIR CRIVELLO: So we’re saying...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Whatever 60 days from, that’d probably be November 1st.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Okay. Members?
VICE-CHAIR BAlSA: No problem.

-
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CHAIR CRIVELLO: No problem?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Okay, so actually then, once we get with the first and second reading we
probably don’t need to make any motion to put into effect 60 days, I think we’re good
at that then.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, Madam Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Yeah. You’re okay with that?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: If you would like, Madam Chair, put November 1st, I’d have
no objection.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I think November 1st would be...
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Okay, I see a thumbs up from Corporation Counsel.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO:
Chair.

Yeah, from Corporation Counsel.

Thank you, Madam

CHAIR CRIVELLO: Okay, so I’d like to entertain a motion to revise Section 7 of the proposed
bill to read this ordinance shall take effect November 1, 2015 after its approval.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I move to approve that amendment.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Do I hear a second?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Second.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Oh, okay. I have motion to revise Section 7 of the proposed bill to read

this ordinance shall take effect November 1, 2015 after its final approval. All those in
favor, say “aye.”
COUNCILMEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: All those opposed, “no.” Seven “yes” and no “noes.” Motion carried.

-
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VOTE:

Chair Criveflo, Vice-Chair Baisa, and Councilmembers

AYES:

Carroll, Couch, Guzman, Hokama, and Victorino.
NOES:

None.

EXC.:

None.

ABSENT:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

MOTION CARRIED
ACTION:

Bill to take effect on November 1, 2015 upon approval.

CHAIR CRIVELLO: Then, Members, if we are through with our discussion, I would like to
consider my recommendation.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Recommendation, Madam Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO:
Mr. Ueoka?

I’d like to recommend passage by entertaining.. .oh, excuse me,

MR. UEOKA: Thank you, Chair. Would you guys like to add in the definitions included in
Act 19 of the State, their, the State legislation?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Madam Chair?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Yes?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I move to add the definitions as in Act 19.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: I’d like to call a brief recess.
RECESS:

2:40 p.m.

RECONVENE:

2:44 p.m.

..

.

(gavel)...

CHAIR CRIVELLO:
.(gavel)... I’d like to reconvene the meeting of the Housing and
Human Concerns [sic] Committee at this time. So we refer back to our, to amend and
to add actually, so at this time I’d like to entertain a motion to revise Section 7 of the
proposed bill to read.. .no...
..

UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER:

..

.

(inaudible).

.

to include in the bill.

.
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CHAIR CRIVELLO: Oh.. I would like to include in the bill the following, we’d like to add
three definitions to be appropriately inserted. One, electronic smoking device, tobacco
product, and smoke or smoking
--

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So moved...
CHAIR CRIVELLO --as defined in Act 19, 2015.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So moved, Madam Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Do I hear a second?
VICE-CHAIR BAlSA: For you, Chair, second.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. We have a motion and it has been seconded. All those in
favor, say “yes.”
COUNCILMEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Or “aye.” How about not in favor? We have six in favor. Mr. Hokama
excused, one excused. Thank you. Motion carried.
VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Crivello, Vice-Chair Balsa, and Councilmembers
Carroll, Couch, Guzman, and Victorino.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmember Hokama.

ABSENT:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

MOTION CARRIED
ACTION:

Insert definitions on electronic smoking device, tobacco product,
and smoke or smoking as defined in Act 19 (2015).

CHAIR CRIVELLO: Members, at this time, I would like to recommend passage and entertain
a motion to recommend passage of the proposed bill entitled A Bill for an Ordinance
Amending Chapter 8.20, Maui County Code, Relating to Prohibiting Smoking at Bus
Stops; incorporating any revisions made at today’s meeting and nonsubstantive
revisions, and to file County Communication 15-205.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Madam Chair?

-
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CHAIR CR1VELLO: Yes, sir?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I move that A Bill for an Ordinance Amending Chapter
8.20, Maui County Code, Relating to Prohibiting Smoking at Bus Stops be passed.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Second.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you, Mr. Carroll. We have a motion by Mr. Victorino, seconded by
Mr. Carroll. Any further discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Does that include filing, Madam Chair?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Yes, sir. I did mention that.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: She did mention filing.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Yeah. Any further discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Madam Chair?
CHAIR CR1VELLO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Real quickly, again, thank you very much for bringing this
forward.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Well thank you for your proposal, sir.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And I want to thank you, Mr. Ueoka, for your help today.
And I think Mr. Hokama brought up some very valid subjects which I will continue to
follow up on. And I hope my colleagues will support this change. Thank you, Madam
Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. All those in favor, vote by saying “aye.”
COUNCILMEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR CR1VELLO:
Mr. Hokama.

All those opposed?

Thank you.

-
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VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Crivello, Vice-Chair Baisa, and Councilmembers
Carroll, Couch, Guzman, and Victorino.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmember Hokama.

ABSENT:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

MOTION CARRIED
ACTION:

FIRST READING of revised bill and FILING of communication.

CHAIR CR1VELLO: Members, we have passed passage of this bifi that we are banning
smoking at bus stops. Thank you. And there being no further items on our agenda,
enjoy your weekend, and the meeting is adjourned.
(gavel)..
..

ADJOURN:

.

2:48 p.m.
APPROVED:

S ACY CRIVELLO, Chair
Housing, Human Services, and
Transportation Committee
hht:min:150820:kt

Transcribed by: Kisha Tam

-

27

-

HOUSING, HUMAN SERVICES, AND TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
August 20, 2015

CERTIFICATE
I, Kisha Tam, hereby certify that the foregoing represents to the best of my
ability, a true and correct transcript of the proceedings. I further certify that I am not in any
way concerned with the cause.
DATED the 10th day of September, 2015, in Kahului, Hawaii

Kisha Tam

-

28

-

